Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Department of Transportation, Turnpike Enterprise announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: October 11, 2007, Open House: 6:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.; Formal Presentation: 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Broward County Public Library – Stirling Road Branch, 3151 Stirling Road, Hollywood, Florida 33312 (In the event that severe weather or other unforeseen conditions cause the hearing to be postponed, it will be held on the alternate date of October 25, 2007 at the same time and location.)

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This hearing is being held to afford interested persons the opportunity to view the maps and material on display and to express their views concerning the location, conceptual design, social, economic and environmental effects of Financial Project Identification Number: 417218-1, otherwise known as the New Interchange at Florida’s Turnpike and Stirling Road, Project Development and Environment Study.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting Mr. Tom Percival, Environmental Management Office Manager, at Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise by calling (954)975-4855, extension 3013, or by writing to: Mr. Percival, Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise, P. O. Box 613069, Ocoee, Florida 34761-3069, or by e-mail at tom.percival@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting Mr. Tom Percival, Environmental Management Office Manager at Florida’s Turnpike Enterprise. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
